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OUTREACH 
We had a wonderful time celebrating the Mother's in our lives here at 
the church by giving 90 tomato plants out. The plants were donated 
to us from Peaceful Prairie Nursery located in Mitchell. Let's see if we 
can beat last year's last tomato brought in. It was brought to us in 
October, by Judi Facinelli!  

Our monthly Outreach meeting will be held June 15th at 10 am. We 
will be discussing upcoming events that include Father's Day June 
18th .  We will be having homemade pies the 17th and 18th to celebrate 
the men in our lives.  There will be a Sign-up Genius link 
made available for anyone of you wonderful bakers willing to make 
homemade pies. We also finish discussing the potluck on June 25th to 
celebrate and honor the end of one journey. Then we are going to 
celebrate all together as one The Vine UMC on July9th at the YMCA 
Trails West Pavilion. Let all the kids know we are going to have the 
pool available! There will be more details to follow for this event.  

We all enjoy fellowship hour after church. It gives us a chance to catch 
up and get closer. We are going to try something different. We are 
going to try to have people signup for a Sunday and they will be 
responsible for making sure everything is ready for fellowship hour 
and clean up. There is a sign-up genius made available and also 
printout sign-up sheets posted in the kitchen. Our hope is that we, as 
the church, will embrace this and come together to keep this time 
going. We are also in need of cookies for fellowship.  

We have some new and exciting things in store for us and I am so 
excited to be apart of it. God Bless!  

When Candy Hubbard headed to the Torrington High 
School auditorium for a special assembly, she had no idea 
she was to be honored as Goshen County School District 
Teacher of the Year. Hubbard was also surprised to find 
her son Brady, his wife and two grandchildren in 
attendance along with her twin sister, Cindy … and her 
husband Eldon who is currently Torrington High School 
principal. 

Hubbard has been the 9th-10th Special Education 
instructor at Torrington High School for nine years. Prior 
to taking the job, she was a teacher, principal and 
administrator with the Gering Public Schools. “I have a 
passion for learning and I love to see that “light bulb” 
moment come into a student’s eyes. Especially those kids 
with challenging behaviors,” said Hubbard. 

Hubbard loves working with kids because “Education is 
the building block and foundation for success in society. A 
student has to believe in themselves to move forward and 
building that relationship - - teaching problem solving and 
communication is huge in making that happen.” 

To become “Teacher of the Year,” teachers must first be 
nominated by someone in the district, fill out a 
questionnaire, be interviewed and then selected based on 
their work and community involvement. 

Hubbard graduated from Scottsbluff High School and the 
University of Nebraska and did post graduate studies at 
Chadron State College. 

See Torrington Telegram, May 18, for a more in-depth 
story……………… 

STELLAR VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL 

SHINE JESUS’ 
LIGHT 
July 23-26, 6:00-
8:30 pm 

It is that time again to start thinking about the summer’s 
activities and we would like to invite your child (or 
children) to “STELLAR – Let us Shine Jesus’ Light” 

It is scheduled for Sunday, July 23-Wednesday, July 26 
from 6:00-8:30 pm. 

It is open to anyone from pre-school (potty-trained) to 5th 
grade. 6th Grade and older get to be our Crew Leaders. 
Please pre-register as soon as possible!  We will be 
having a Kickoff BBQ at the Church from 4:30-6:00.  
This will be the only night we will be serving supper. 

If you would like to help volunteer, we need all the help 
we can get, so please let me know what area you would 
like to help in! 

CONGRATULATIONS 



June 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
6:30am UMM 

2 3 
Communion 

5:00 Sat. Night 
Worship  

4 
Communion 

9:30 Worship 

10:30 Bible 
Study, P 

5 
9:30 COOL  

Committee 

1:00 UMW 
Board, WH 

6 
6:00 Stephen 

Ministry 

7 
11:30 Free Sack  

Lunches 

 
 

8 
6:30am UMM 

5:00 Soup 
Kitchen@ 
Presby. 

9 10 
5:00 Sat. Night 

Worship  

11 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Bible 
Study, P 

11:00 Trustee 

2 
9:30 COOL 

Committee 

13 
4:00 WWIP 

Bible Study 

 
 

14 
Flag Day 

 

15 
6:30am UMM 
10:00 Outreach  

16 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

17 
1:00 Charge 

Conference  
5:00 Sat. Night 

Worship  

18 
Happy 

Father’s Day 
9:30 Worship—

pies during 
Fellowship 

10:30 Bible 
Study, P 

11:00  Finance 

19 
9:30 COOL 

Committee 
1:30 Caring 

Circle 

 

 

20 
6:00 Stephen 

Ministry 

 
 

21 
8:00 Kids First 

Board, L 

11:30 Free Sack  
Lunches 

22 
6:30am UMM 

23 24 
5:00 Sat. Night 

Worship  

25 
9:30 Worship 

10:30 Bible 
Study, P  

10:30 Potluck 
Celebration 

11:00 Ad  

Council  

26 
9:30 COOL 

Committee 

27 
4:00 WWIP 

Bible Study 

5:00 SPPRC, W 

28 
11:30 Free Sack  

Lunches 

29 
6:30am UMM 

9:00 Newsletter    
Folding, L 

30  
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